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STATE EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE — AUDITOR GENERAL’S REPORT 

458. Ms M.M. QUIRK to the Minister for Emergency Services: 

I have a supplementary question. Surely findings that the WA emergency management framework is flawed and 
outdated, that lines of authority and communication are blurred, that legislation needs updating as a matter of 
priority and that local government’s level of preparedness is patchy are more than minor recommendations. In 
the light of those findings, how is the minister able to guarantee the Western Australian public that WA is fully 
prepared? 

The SPEAKER: Member for Girrawheen, a supplementary question should not necessarily be a prepared and 
written question. I am going to give the member the benefit of the doubt, but I instruct everyone in this place that 
a supplementary question should not be a prepared statement or a prepared question. Certainly, a member needs 
to listen to the information given in the answer and construct his or her question from that. I am giving the 
member for Girrawheen the benefit of the doubt. 

Mr R.F. JOHNSON replied: 

The Speaker is very kind. In that very long supplementary question, there were many questions—there was not 
just one—and a lot of statements. I will repeat what I have said. In relation to the preparedness and the 
capabilities of the State Emergency Management Committee and all those individuals and organisations that 
come from that structure, they are always in a state of preparedness. 

Ms M.M. Quirk: And in local government? 

Mr R.F. JOHNSON: No. There is an area where we need to address — 

Ms M.M. Quirk: There are lots of areas. 

Mr R.F. JOHNSON: There are some minor areas where we need to — 

Ms M.M. Quirk: Major areas. 

The SPEAKER: Member! 

Mr R.F. JOHNSON: Does the member want to answer the question? She asked me the question, and I will give 
her the answer if she just sits and is quiet for a minute; okay? There are some areas within the local government 
structures that need to be improved—for example, communications and who has authority. They are some minor 
areas. However, in any serious emergency in WA, the major areas are dealt with and headed by the State 
Emergency Management Committee. The Auditor General had no problem with that at all. He was very happy 
with the comments that I made in response to him, which is basically what I am saying to the house today. I am 
saying nothing different to the house today from what I said to the Auditor General, and he was very satisfied 
with those comments, because he knows, like everybody else, that anything can always be improved. However, 
at the moment there are no serious problems whatsoever. Therefore, will the member for Girrawheen please not 
scare members of the general public. 
 


